
REACHING SPANISH SPEAKERS IN KATY, TEXAS ~ SPRING 2020 

Greetings  from Katy Texas, where we’re self-quarantined because of our 

age and Sue’s COPD! 
 

When we moved from Mexico City to Katy, TX, in 2008, we never dreamed 

that our teaching would impact the world.  God has sent people from 15 

different Spanish-speaking countries to Redeemer Community Church en 

español.  Some of them have now returned to their country of origin with 

Christ in their lives and the Word of God in their hearts and hands.  Others 

are being a witness here. 
 

YENDIS FROM VENEZUELA - “I have never studied the Bible.” 
Yendis, a businesswoman, came to visit her Christian niece.  

For the first time in her life she heard the Gospel at our 

church.  After attending the women’s Bible study a couple 

of times, she had to return home.  At lunch with Sue she 

said she had put her faith in Christ.  She continued, “I have 

never studied the Bible before, but I want to keep doing 

the lessons you gave me with my son and the girls who work 

in my real estate office.”  Now Yendis needs Christian 

fellowship!    [Yendis, middle in white] 
 

YOUNG FROM CHINA - “Could I talk to you about Christianity?” 
Young is a high school senior who saw a difference in the life of 

one of his classmates and wanted to find out what made her 

different. She invited him to Redeemer Community Church where 

Becky met him. Young said, “My parents only want me to study 

and make money.  There has to be more to life than that.”  Becky 

and I talked to him for a long time and last week he sent a 

message: “Hi, this is Young.  We met last Sunday and you 

mentioned that during Spring Break I could talk to you about 

Christianity.  When would you be available for that?” 
 

Royce and I spent four hours last week doing a Bible Study with Young in our 

home and answering his questions.  He has since put his faith in Christ.  He 

came again yesterday for four hours and wants to come back regularly.  

PLEASE PRAY for Young’s unsaved family and that he will continue to grow 

spiritually. 



P A G E  2  

Two of our grandsons are now serving in the military.  

KEVIN, Gabriel and Michele’s second son, is stationed with 

the U.S. Army in Europe. We have recently learned that 

several on his base have tested positive and been hospi-

talized with COVID-19.  Help us pray for his protection! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MATTHEW, Nathan and Leslee’s oldest son, is serving in the 

U.S. Air Force.  We entrust these precious young men into 

God’s loving and powerful hands! 

IRIS FROM VENEZUELA - “I can’t betray my religion .” 
The parents of a newly-saved man from our church refused to come to the 

Sunday services. “That would be betraying our religion!” But they did attend 

some Bible studies while they were in Katy. Iris, the mother, admitted that she 

had never read the big Catholic Bible at the entrance to their house. Since 

returning home to Venezuela, she told her son, “I’m reading my Bible now!” 
 

ROCIO FROM MEXICO - “My mother told me, ‘Give me that book and don’t ever 

touch it again!’” 
Twelve-year-old Rocio was confused and frightened when her mom 

grabbed the Bible out of her hands.  She had found it in a large, orange 

box that her mother kept hidden-away in the closet.  That wasn’t the only 

time that she had snuck into her mom’s closet to read that “special book” 

among others in the box.  Much later, her mother became a Christian and 

was so sorry she had prevented her daughter from reading God’s Word all 

those years! After finishing university in Mexico, Rocio was married in a 

beautiful ceremony in the Catholic church. Then her husband was 

transferred to Katy. 

 

One day, a mom from her daughter’s school told Rocio she was going to “a class.”  When 

Rocio heard it was a Bible class, she said, “Invite me!”  She now attends our Spanish ladies’ 

Bible study faithfully and just recently learned her first Scripture passage by memory. She even 

invited the ladies to her home for Valentine’s Day and made us delicious tamales. 

 

THANK YOU FOR PRAYING FOR EACH OF THESE “SEEKERS” AND NEW BELIEVERS! 
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